

Percy Hatfield



MPP Windsor-Tecumseh

September 29, 2016

Honourable Bill Mauro Minister of Municipal Affairs 777 Bay Street, 17th Floor Toronto, Ontario M5G 2E5

&

Honourable Kathryn McGarry Minister of Natural Resources and Forestry Suite 6630, 6th Floor, Whitney Block 99 Wellesley Street West Toronto, Ontario M7A 1W3

Re: Provincially Significant Wetlands, Maple Leaf Estate Property

Dear Minister Mauro and Minister McGarry,

It's been brought to my attention as critic for Municipal Affairs that a planning issue in the Town of Georgina has fallen through the cracks of provincial oversight.

I'm sure you've heard from other interested parties about the situation with the Maple Leaf Estate property in the North Gwillimbury Forest. Plans submitted a quarter of a century ago had sat dormant but have now found their way to the Region of York.

I hope you wholeheartedly agree – it makes no sense to allow nearly 1,100 mobile homes to be built on the Paradise Beach-Island Grove Provincially Significant Wetlands. This is in direct contravention of the Provincial Policy Statement.

It is up to you, Ministers, to stand against this egregious local planning error which is

.../2

Queen's Park office

Room 363, Main Legislative Building, Queen's Park, Toronto, ON, M7A 1A5 Tel 416-325-6773 Fax 416-325-6795 Email phatfield-qp@ndp.on.ca

Community office

5452 Tecumseh Rd. E., Unit 1 Windsor, ON, N8T 1C7 Tel 519-251-5199 Fax 519-251-5299 Email phatfield-co@ndp.on.ca

Page 2 - Re: Provincially Significant Wetlands, Maple Leaf Estate Property

contrary to the intent of provincial policy. This plan would split the North Gwillimbury Forest and destroy Provincially Significant Wetlands.

One or both of your Ministries must take immediate action and inform the Region of York that this development cannot proceed.

I trust you will agree and I look forward to your response.

Sincerely

Percy Hatfield MPP Windsor-Tecumseh

CC via email: Jack Gibbons, North Gwillimbury Forest Alliance, Jack@cleanairalliance.org

Don Morgan, AWARE Simcoe, aware.simcoe@gmail.com Anne Belle, Ontario Nature, anneb@ontarionature.org

Tim Gray, Environmental Defence, tgray@environmentaldefence.ca Faisal Moola, David Suzuki Foundation, fmoola@davidsuzuki.org